
NEWARK AND SHERWOOD DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of Cabinet held in the Civic Suite, Castle House, Great North Road, 
Newark, NG24 1BY on Tuesday, 15 July 2025 at 8.55 pm. 
 

PRESENT: Councillor P Peacock (Chair) 
  
Councillor R Cozens, Councillor S Crosby, Councillor L Brazier, 
Councillor S Forde, Councillor C Penny, Councillor P Taylor and 
Councillor J Kellas 
 

 

290 NOTIFICATION TO THOSE PRESENT THAT THE MEETING WILL BE RECORDED AND 
STREAMED ONLINE 
 

 The Leader advised that the proceedings were being audio recorded and live 
streamed by the Council.  
 

291 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST FROM MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
 

 There were no declarations of interest. 
 

292 LOCAL GOVERNMENT REORGANISATION IN NOTTINGHAM AND NOTTINGHAMSHIRE 
 

 The Cabinet considered the report of the Chief Executive on Local Government 
Reorganisation, in light of the outcome of the earlier debate at Full Council. The 
Cabinet were asked to determine the Council’s final position on the option to be 
developed as the final proposal for submission to the Government in November 2025.  
 
AGREED (with 7 votes for and 1 against) that Cabinet: 
 

a) consider the options appraisal and summary document provided by 
PwC UK (Appendices 1 and 2 to the Full Council report);  

 
b) following the decision of the Full Council, develop Option 1e as this 

Council’s preferred option for submission as a final proposal to 
Government by 28 November 2025; 

 
c) register as part of the submission, a request for consideration of 

including the whole of the Newark Parliamentary Constituency 
within the boundary of the proposed 1e unitary authority, to 
strengthen community identity and provide for more “sensible” 
geography; 

 
d) ensure the involvement of Town and Parish Councils and other local 

community and business organisations in the development of the 
final proposal; 

 
e) consider future reports on Local Government Reorganisation as 

required; and 
 



f) delegate the creation of a budget to the Leader of the Council 
through a Portfolio Holder decision in consultation with the Chair of 
the Governance, General Purposes and Local Government Re-
organisation Committee. 

 
Reasons for Decision: 
To ensure that the Council meets the requirements of the statutory invitation from 
government to submit a final proposal for local government reorganisation by 28 
November 2025. 
 
Options Considered: 
A detailed options appraisal was contained in the PwC report (Appendices 1 and 2 to 
the Full Council report). 
 

 
 
Meeting closed at 8.58 pm. 
 
 
 
Chair 


